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Ken Johansen
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Trustee #6731
kayzap@juno.com

Michael Bertch
Trustee #30362
scrapirony@frontier.net

Julianne Campbell
Trustee #4989
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
by Richard Girard

Now that the election of the 2011 officers is completed, 
I would like to congratulate Louis Hall, who will be our 
President in 2011. I could not have asked for a better person 
to replace me as President of our unit! I also want to extend a 
sincere “Thank You” to all of the members that volunteered 
throughout 2010 to help run the unit. Volunteers are the 
backbone of the WBCCI and the 4CU, and you have all 
played an important part in the growth and popularity of our 
club! (A full list of the new officers can be found elsewhere in 
this newsletter.)

October is my favorite month of the year. The temperatures 
are finally dropping and it’s time to do some serious rallying. 
Jan and I will be headed to Albuquerque for the Balloon 
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Fiesta, and then straight to the Region Rally in Gallup. There is also the Pumkin Chunkin 
Rally later in the month over in Estancia, New Mexico - three great events in one month! I 
hope you can make it to one or more of them and we’ll see you there!

There doesn’t always have to be a rally to get together with Airstream friends. A few 
weeks ago we decided to spend a long weekend in the cool pines of Arizona. We got the 
word out to see if anyone else wanted to go camping. We ended up with 6 Airstreams 
parked in the mountains having a great weekend. If you are thinking of going camping 
somewhere and would like some company, post a note in the private area of Airforums 
(more on that later); you might be surprised by the response you get!

It’s time to hitch up and hit the road. This season we have some great rallies coming 
up in Arizona and New Mexico. Travel safe and I’ll see you by the campfire….- Richard
4CU Private Area on Airforums.com

One of the benefits of membership in the 4CU is the private forums area on the 
Airforums Web site. This is a great place for our members to introduce themselves to the 
other members and perhaps meet up for a fun camping weekend. If you have been thinking 
about a location for a future rally, why not post it in the private area and we can talk about 
it?

The private area can only be seen by other members of the Four Corners Unit and 
joining is simple and free. To join, direct your browser to the Airforums Web site at

http://www.airforums.com
Then just click on the “WBCCI Unit Forums” text link on the left side of the portal page.

If you have any questions or need assistance, contact me. My screen name is 
azflycaster, otherwise know as Richard Girard. See you in the forums! - Richard
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Announcing 4CU Officers for 2011
as reported by Bob Whitcomb, 2010 Secretary

The members of the 4CU have voted and congratulations are in order! Effective 
December 15, 2010, the following individuals will begin their terms as Officers serving the 
Four Corners Unit:

Position

President

1st Vice President

2nd Vice President

Secretary

Treasurer

Trustee

Trustee

Trustee

Immediate Past 
President

Name

Louis Hall

Mike Smith

Steve Kopp

Tamara Rodriguez

Howard Efner

Ken Johansen

Milo Brown

Michael Bertch

Richard Girard

WBCCI #

2731

5661

4121

2419

5279

5358

6731

30362

7513

Email
lhall15690
@aol.com

ms_smith62
@hotmail.com

qrsk
@aol.com

arodriguez60
@yahoo.com

hfefner
@cybermesa.com
fourcornersunit
@hotmail.comt

kayzap
@juno.com
scrapirony

@frontier.net
rgirard5
@cox.net

Airforums

Lhall

mello mike

searcher

arodriguez60

Howard E

Ken J

Goin Camping

ScrapIrony-2

azflycaster

President-Elect’s Message
Greetings everyone!
I would like to begin by expressing my 

gratitude to each of you for selecting me to 
represent our unit for the upcoming year. It 
is truly a privilege and an honor to be 
elected as President of the Four Corners 
Unit, and I hope I can do my part to ensure 
everyone has a great experience.

I want to thank each of the outgoing 
4CU Officers and Trustees for their time 
and service to the club - Richard (who is 
staying on as Immediate Past President), 
Bob Whitcomb, Brad Norgaard, and 
Julianne Campbell. Your help and support 
has brought the 4CU to the point it is at 
today! I am looking forward to working with 
the new officers of our unit as well - 
congratulations and thanks to each of you 
for your commitment!

I have a couple of goals as we go 
forward. My first priority is for our unit to 
have more rallies in new locations! We 
currently have our annual rallies that are 
always a great time, and I hope those will 
continue: Restoration Rally, Balloon Fiesta, 
Heron Lake, Dead Horse, and New Year’s 

Eve. In order to keep things interesting and 
fun, I would like to form a rally committee 
of volunteers to come up with and help 
plan more rallies. Additionally, I would 
ask that any member who would like to 
host a rally or has an idea for a rally, to 
please contact me and let’s see what we can 
put together. As our unit continues to grow, 
I believe that we will need to have more 
activities to keep us connected. If anyone 
would like to volunteer for the rally 
committee, please feel free to let me know. I 
have one member for this committee already 
- Thanks to Eric Olson for volunteering!

My second goal is to establish a 
fundraising committee to add some cash 
to our bank account! We do not require a 
lot of cash, but we do need some reserve 
funds for deposits and such for our rallies, 
so that those hosting do not have to put 
this up out of their own pocket. There have 
been some ideas tossed around, mainly in 
chats around the campfire, but I would like 
to make this a bit more formal. I look 
forward to all ideas on ways to generate 
some extra funds for the unit! Jan Girard is 
currently working on a cookbook with 
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recipes provided by our members; we will be taking orders from those interested in 
purchasing a copy. This is one example of a great fundraiser!

We want to keep our dues where they are and keep the cost of our rallies to a 
minimum, so we need other ideas. If anyone would like to be on the fundraising committee, 
or just has an idea for generating some bucks, please let me know!

I envision each of these committees having 3 to 5 members and discussions being 
done via email or possibly during an event. Again, if you are interested in helping the 4CU 
in one of these capacities, just let me know!

My email address is: lhall15690@aol.com
The greatest strength of our unit is our membership; we are a very diverse, unique, 

bunch of great people that share an enthusiasm for the Airstream product and enjoy 
having a good time. I look forward to meeting those of you that I have not met previously, 
and re-connecting with everyone I already know in the coming year! I know that together we 
will continue to build on the founding principles of the 4CU - 

“Camping, Fun, & Fellowship”     See you around the Campfire!   - Louis Hall

4CU Unit Flags
In my opinion, the Four Corners 

Unit has one of the best looking flags in 
the WBCCI. We still have 2 flags left over 
from the last order; we will not be getting 
any more made until we have a request 
for at least 25 more.

We are selling these last 2 flags at 
our cost of $52 each, which is $20 less 
than other flags of this size (3 X 5) and 
quality. If you would like to purchase one 
of these flags, please contact me at

rgirard5@cox.net
I will have the flags with me at the Balloon 
Fiesta as well as the Region 11 Rally in 

Gallup. - Richard

4CU Recipe Book
The forthcoming 4CU Cookbook will focus 

on meals prepared in your Airstream, of course! 
Any dishes you may have served at one of the 
4CU rally potlucks or Happy Hours would be 
great (and please be sure to mention what rally 
it was served at), or just any quick & easy 
recipe you may have that would be suitable for 
preparing and serving while camping out or 
picnic-ing!

Send your camping/potluck 
recipes to

Jan Girard at
jangirard@cox.net
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RALLY REPORT: ROUTE 66 RALLY
by Ken Johansen

Those who attended this rally truly did “get our kicks on Route 66” this past July! It 
was another “Four Corners First” – a mini caravan for those of us who cannot attend the 
longer WBCCI rallies.

We joined the New Mexico Route 66 Associations on their first tour of New Mexico on 
old Route 66. It was a step back in time to the days when the “Mother Road” was in its 
heyday. We all met up in Tucumcari NM for the first two nights. We toured the many 
murals in the city, saw lots of art deco architecture, and watched the old cars come in that 
were part of the tour. The goodie bag was one of the best, with all kinds of stuff - including 
an incredible tour guide that would give us the history and great stopping points along our 
way to Gallup NM.

Saturday we Airstreamers all took off with the old cars and drove to Santa Rosa NM 
where we stopped at our first old car museum – we were greeted by the owner with 
discount tickets and got to see some really cool cars. From there we went on to Moriarty 
NM and visited another rarely-seen car museum that was opened up just for our viewing – 
this was a huge collection of full size and toy vehicles, many that have been used in movies 
over the years. We had a great lunch at the historic El Condor Restaurant and Route 66 
institution. The owners were so impressed by our trailers that they had us line up out front 
for a picture-taking session that will grace the walls of the restaurant!
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After lunch we headed to Albuquerque to 
Enchanted Trails RV Park and were greeted 
by our Airstream friend and owner Vicki 
Ashcraft. That evening was spent with more 
vintage cars – at least 150 of them gathered 
at the Park for the start of the Neon Tour, a 
cruise to downtown Albuquerque where they 
were holding a Route 66 event.  

Sunday we took off again to Gallup NM 
– stopped at a really cool art museum – took 
TONS of pictures! The scenery is just 
incredible across the whole state, with lots of 
vistas and old Route 66 buildings to 
photograph. Our tour ended at the historic El 

Morro Theatre, where a raffle was held and 
lots more goodies handed out.

This caravan rally is a great way to see 
New Mexico, with all its diverse landscapes. 
We had new and old vintage Airstreams – 
one that was towed by a vintage Cadillac 
was a huge hit!

By all counts everyone had a great 
time and is planning to come back for next 
year’s tour. Words cannot describe the great 
group we had, the breathtaking views, the 
delicious food, and the fun of experiencing 
and learning about the interesting history of 
old Route 66!

 - Ken
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RALLY REPORT: HERON LAKE RALLY
by Tamara Rodriguez

September in the Pines! Wow, we could not have asked for a more perfect rally! The 
weather was warm and clear during the day, and cool in the evening. We had most of the 
Ponderosa Campground, which has beautiful lake views, to ourselves.

On Thursday the 16th, about half of the folks arrived, and were greeted by Terry, 
Greg, and Anthony. By Friday, all who could make it arrived. Had two units that had to 
cancel due to truck issues. Better at home than on the road though!

We were fully stocked with easy ups, tables, and chairs by group effort, which made 
for a great lakeside gathering area. We also had a 
few non-4CU folks attend the rally as guests, 
and they will hopefully join up! As you can see 
by the photos provided by Terry and Patricia, a 
great time was had by most!

The chili cook-off winners were: for 1st 
Place - Lois & Brian, with a very yummy dish. 
As was the Runners-Up’s - Caroline & Howard. 
We had about 6 entries and all were great, and to 
top off the chili, we had a dutch oven peach 
cobbler with home canned peaches from our 
yard. The Taco bar was a wide mix of taco 
fillings, even ground lamb tacos.
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On one evening we enjoyed the DVD of the African caravan, thanks to Brad Norgaard 
(Flyfisher). If you have ever seen the film, it makes one feel truly lucky to have modern 
highways and roads to travel on!

  
Folks attending the September in the Pines Rally had great water conditions to go 

boating, and beautiful sunsets to photograph. Northern New Mexico was at it's finest, to be 
sure!

Sadly, the time came for some of the travelers to start home. By Monday evening, it 
was just Greg & Terry, who stayed on for a few days, before going up to the Jemez 
Mountains to relax and see the sights - then onward to meet up with the 4CU Albuquerque 
Ballon Fiesta Rally.

Anthony and I want to thank everyone for attending and making this year’s rally a 
memorable one. I have forwarded some recipes to Jan for the 4CU Cookbook. They are also 
being sent to Lois & Brian, so they can make some of the goodies that were included in the 
chili basket prize.

Looking forward to meeting up with those who missed Heron Lake at the Balloon 
Fiesta in a few days! Travel safe and see you soon! - Tamara
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FOURCORNERS.WBCCI.NET
Check out our official Web site for the most recent info on rallies, Unit news, posting 

your rally photos, contact info for officers and committee chairs, and lots more!

Volunteers Needed!

Many thanks to the following contributors;
they made this issue possible!

Brad Norgaard (Immediate Past Newsletter Editor),
Richard Girard, Terry Rich, Louis Hall, Ken Johansen,

Marshall Hall, Tamara Rodriguez, Greg Schmuker

Newsletter Submissions
If you have comments, ideas, articles, member news, and/or 
photos for the 4CU Newsletter, please contact the editor at 

lawson@xwinds.com

Contact Louis Hall at: lhall15690@aol.com

 4CU RALLY COMMITTEE  4CU FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE
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4CU MEMBER NEWS
Several 4CU members held an 

impromptu gathering over the Labor Day 
weekend at the Mogollon Campground 
(BLM) up in the White Mountains of 
Arizona.While we couldn’t all join them, we 
can see from the photos (provided by 
Terry Rich) that they had a grand holiday 
relaxing in the cool pine woods, enjoying 
the breathtaking views from the Rim!
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MEMBERSHIP NOTES (29Jun10 – 11Sep10)
BY TERRY RICH

OUR NUMBERS
We are pleased to WELCOME the following New Full Members to the 4Cunit:

Elaine Acker, Santa Fe, NM
Craig Bowman, Decatur, GA
Shawn & Tiffany Danley, Scottsdale, AZ
Bruce & Kathy Gaither, Cedar Crest, NM (transferring from the New Mexico Unit)
Mike & Janice Hilley, Vero Beach, FL
Scott & Nina Kunze, Ft. Collins, CO
Gary Spies & Gayle Hosek-Spies, Farmington, NM
Irv Stern & Sandy Parker, Clear Lake, MN (wintering in Yuma, AZ)
Joseph Webb & Victoria Summy, Georgetown, TX (transferring from the Texas 
Highland Lakes Unit)

We are also pleased to WELCOME the following New Affiliate Members:
Brian Chew & Lois Angerami, Ranchos de Taos, NM (full members of the Denver CO 
Unit)
Welcome to each of you! We are happy to have you on board, and we look forward to 

seeing you all around the 4CUnit campfire as soon as possible!
As of this writing the 4CUnit has 88 Members, 53 Affiliates (members of other WBCCI 

units who also want to be part of the 4CU)…and 1 Honorary for a total of 142 members. 
(This includes members for 2010 plus new members to date for 2011, and taking changes 
in membership status from 2010 to 2011 into consideration.)

PLEASE RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIPS FOR 2011!
It's time to renew your memberships for the next calendar year ...2011!
Why this early for 2011?
Even though your current 2010 membership runs through Dec. 31, 2010, we begin 
renewals mid-summer for the next calendar year so that we can have members' information 
to the International Office by November 2010 … to get everyone's name in the International 
Directory which is published January 2011. Starting early gives everyone ample time to get 
their dues in. If you pay your dues later in the calendar year, your name and WBCCI 
number will not appear in the International Directory.
What about new members?
The 2010 membership roster is closed and new members joining after July 1 will be joining 
for the 2011 calendar year ... and getting the balance of 2010 as a bonus. Their official year 
of joining will be 2011. So if you know of anyone who is interested in joining us, please 
print out an extra application and pass it along to them...the time is right! (Remember, you 
are all members of the Membership Committee!)
How do I renew?
You will find the 2011 Membership Application on the last page of this newsletter ... or you 
can contact Terry Rich, Membership Chair at Terry@TBRich.com for the 2011 
Membership Application (or you can download it from the 4CUnit website at:

http://fourcorners.wbcci.net/about/membership-info/  )

mailto:Terry@TBRich.com
http://fourcorners.wbcci.net/about/membership-info/
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Please print the Application, complete it, and send it along with your dues to Howard 
Efner, Treasurer. His address is on the application. The dues for 2011 are $65 for 
International plus $1 for the 4CU for a total of $66. Please make your check payable to the 
Four Corners Unit/WBCCI. NOTE: If you would like to receive a receipt for your dues, 
please check the box on the application requesting a receipt and include a Self-Addressed 
Stamped Envelope (SASE).
What about Affiliate Members?
Affiliate members may (1) renew your Affiliate Membership status by completing the form 
and submitting the 4CUnit dues of just $1, or (2) transfer your Full Membership from your 
original Unit to the 4CUnit. In the latter case, complete the appropriate parts of the 
application and submit the International Dues of $65 plus the 4CUnit dues of $1 for total 
of $66. We will notify International of your transfer to the 4CUnit. We would welcome you 
as a regular member!
Questions?
If you have any questions please contact Terry Rich, Membership Chair, at

Terry@TBRich.com
We look forward to yet another great year in the Four Corners Unit with you, packed with 
old friends and new, good times, great rallies and memorable gatherings around the 4CU 
campfire.
Happy trails! - Terry

UPCOMING RALLIES
October 1 - 5, 2010, Balloon Fiesta Rally, Albuquerque NM

mailto:Terry@TBRich.com
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UPCOMING RALLIES
October 6 - 11, Region 11 Rally, Gallup NM
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.UPCOMING RALLIES
October 15 - 17, 2010 Pumkin Chunkin Rally, Estancia NM

Pumkin Chunkin (officially known as 
the Estancia Pumpkinfest) is the event of the 
year in the small New Mexico town of 
Estancia. Last year was the first time there 
was an Airstream Rally in connection with this 
event and it was a great success! 

Starting Friday October 15, we will set 
up camp at the Torrance County Fairgrounds. 
Saturday morning those who want to can 
decorate their rigs and parade through town 
among the fire engines, vintage cars, horses, 
and other floats and groups. If you don't 
particularly care for being IN the parade, you 

can walk from camp to WATCH the parade!
The Pumkins are chunked by various “chunkers” ranging from slingshot 

contraptions, trebuchets, to giant semi trailer-sized cannons. Saturday evening there 
will be a dinner at a local restaurant. A pot luck breakfast will be held on Sunday 
morning. If you want to explore the area, there are historical towns, Pueblo ruins, 
and National Forest. Estancia is just a short jog from Albuquerque or Santa Fe.

• The $25 fee covers camping at the fairgrounds. Extra $ will be applied towards 
coffee, snacks, yummies, and incidentals. It won't cover Saturday's dinner at 
the Bella Notte, but their prices are pretty cheap and the food excellent.

• There are a limited number of electric hookups for those who really need them. 
There is a dump station of sorts available. No water hookups.

• No showers.
• Last year we were able to use one of the buildings which has a large kitchen, 

meeting room, and bathrooms.
• This year the Rotary Club may use this building Saturday morning for a public 

fundraiser breakfast.
• An individual parade entry form is optional. I will register as a group. The 

parade is pretty informal.
• Bring lots of candy to throw at the kiddies! Friday and Saturday night we will 

have a campfire (conditions permitting). Let me know if you can bring some 
firewood or one of those propane campfires.

See also this event's own Facebook page at
http://www.facebook.com/#!/group.php?gid=119943485501&ref=ts

Send the $25 rally fee to:
Marshall Hall
PO Box 1163

Estancia, NM 87016
Questions? You can contact me at:

marshall.hall50@gmail.com
(505) 384-8082

Hope to see you there!
- Marshall
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Upcoming 4CU Rallies

When

Oct 1-5,
2010

Oct 6-11,
2010

Oct 15-17,
2010

Nov 2010

Feb 18-21, 
2011

What

Balloon Fiesta 
Rally

Region 11 
Rally

Pumkin 
Chunkin Rally

Thanksgiving 
in Quartzsite

4th Annual 
New Year’s 

Rally

Dead Horse 5

Where

Balloon Fiesta Park,
Albuquerque,
New Mexico

Red Rock Park
Gallup, New Mexico

Estancia,
New Mexico

BLM Land,
Quartzsite, Arizona

Picacho Peak SP,
near Eloy, AZ

Dead Horse Ranch SP, 
Cottonwood, Arizona

Host(s)

Ken 
Johansen

Region 11

Marshall 
Hall

?

Louis & 
Sergio,

Ken & Linda

Richard & 
Jan

Contact

fourcornersunit
@hotmail.com

Sue McDowell
artiensue1642
@gmail.com

marshall.hall50
@gmail.com

scrapirony
@frontier.net

lhall15690
@aol.com

rgirard5
@cox.net

Dec 30, 
2010-

Jan 3, 2011
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PERSONAL INFORMATION

MEMBERSHIP TYPE

AIRSTREAM INFORMATION

MAIL APPLICATION

NEW 4CU MEMBER . $66 ANNUAL DUES ($65 WBCCI DUES + $1 4CU DUES)
RENEWING 4CU MEMBER . $66 ANNUAL DUES ($65 WBCCI DUES + $1 4CU DUES) . WBCCI NUMBER____________________________

TRANSFERRING MEMBER . $66 ANNUAL DUES . FROM (UNIT NAME)___________________________________________________ 

REGION__________ UNIT NUMBER_________ WBCCI NUMBER_______________

AFFILIATE MEMBER . $1 ANNUAL DUES . HOME UNIT NAME_____________________________________________________________       

REGION__________  UNIT NUMBER_________ WBCCI NUMBER_____ __________

_________________ | _____________________________________________ | _________________________
YEAR MODEL LENGTH IN FEET (BUMPER TO BALL)

__________________________________________________________________________________________
SERIAL NUMBER

SEND YOUR COMPLETED APPLICATION ALONG WITH YOUR CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO FOUR CORNERS UNIT TO:

HOWARD EFNER, TREASURER RECEIPT Requested QUESTIONS?
30 CAMINO CABALLOS SPUR I have enclosed a SASE. CONTACT TERRY RICH, 4CU MEMBERSHIP CHAIR
LAMY, NEW MEXICO 87540 PHONE 520.748.0696 . EMAIL TERRY@TBRICH.COM

FOUR CORNERS UNIT USE ONLY: _______________ | ________________ | ________________ | ________________
AMOUNT  RECEIVED DATE RECEIVED DATE RECORDED BY

FOUR CORNERS UNIT OF NEW MEXICO
WALLY BYAM CARAVAN CLUB INTERNATIONAL
REGION 11 . UNIT 004 . FOURCORNERS.WBCCI.NET

2 0 1 1  M E M B E R S H I P  A P P L I C A T I O N

________________________________________________________________________ | ________________
NAME(S) TODAY’S DATE

__________________________________________________________________________________________
CHILDREN

_________________________________________ | ____________________ | _____ | ___________ | _______
ADDRESS CITY STATE            ZIP                                     COUNTRY

_________________________________________ | _______________________________________________
TELEPHONE EMAIL

_________________________________________ | _______________________________________________
YOUR NAME ON WBCCI FORUM (IF A MEMBER) YOUR NAME ON AIRFORUMS.COM (IF A MEMBER)

ARIZONA NEW MEXICO

COLORADOUTAH


